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Attachments:  

 

Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby approves 

Report Number PW2021-04-32 prepared by John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

AND accepts the quote from MacLennan Kenneth Farm Drainage in the amount of 

$12,740.00 plus HST for the installation of drainage tile on Kairshea Ave AND 

FURTHER authorizes the appropriate by-law coming forward AND FURTHER 

authorizes an exemption to the Purchasing and Procurement Policy. 

Background: 

Based on observations of Public Works Operations staff, the geotechnical report 

completed in 2020 and comments from ratepayers in the area, Township staff 

determined that it would be worthwhile to install drainage tile along the shoulders of 

Kairshea Ave between Langside St. and Wolfe St. prior to the start of asphalt paving.  

Discussion: 

Township staff requested quotes from two local drainage contractors, but only 

received one bid.  The $12,740.00 quote includes 3,475 metres (11,400 feet) of 

100mm (4”) diameter drainage tile with sock at an approximate depth of 0.9 metres 

(3 feet). 

Public Works Operations staff will install the necessary outlets at each low point in 

the system. 

Financial Impacts: 

The 2021 Capital Budget allocated $900,000 for the paving of Kairshea Ave between 

Bruce Road 1 and Wolfe St.   



Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are a prosperous community that continues to grow in a sustainable manner by 

investing in infrastructure.  

Respectfully Submitted By: 

John Yungblut, Director of Public Works 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


